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I wish to lend my support to HB 68.On body is the most secure place for a CCW permit holder’s
weapon to be. But when our workplace does not permit this, allowing it to remain locked in our
vehicles as near to the door as possible is a more than reasonable compromise. Concealing a weapon
on your person for self-defense is not something that should cause you to become a target for job loss
when having to secure your pistol in your vehicle while on the clock. I know a woman who lost her job
because someone who didn’t like her reported to the boss that there was a gun in this woman’s car.
The person didn’t see the gun; she was just guessing that there probably could be one since the
woman was known to take her safety and protection seriously. She was a fine employee and the pistol
in her vehicle hadn’t been a threat or danger to anyone. The only one to gain from this event was the
vindictive busy body who used a misguided company policy to get someone she didn’t like fired.My
testimony to this committee has included the following on more than one occasion. But feeling as
strongly about it as I do, I feel it bears repeating…Those who choose to carry firearms for self-defense
deserve to have laws on the books which support this lifestyle instead of being road blocks to it. I urge
the Committee members to vote in support of HB 68.Thank you,Susan MyersMissouri State Director –
The DC Project - Women for Gun RightsSWMO Chapter Leader - TWAW Shooting Chapters (The Well
Armed Woman)


